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A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
2017 seems to pass by in the blink of an eye, but we did accomplish quite a bit.  Cement benches were installed 
at the rifle range, a new canopy was added, joining the two sides of the bench rests together, the 100 and 200 
yard  backstops were changed and the 500 yard backstops were modified to hold more targets.  The land was 
timbered to  remove trees that were  identified  as undesirable by a forester  which wil l increase the growth of 
the saplings and improve the habitat .  This also puts us in a better position to potentially extend the rifle 
range to include a 600 yard backstop.  Warning lights were installed at the range to improve safety and 
gravel was spread  on the roads and around the bench rests.      
 
 I want to thank all of the members that came to the monthly meetings to provide input  and those that 
participate on the committees to keep the club functioning .  I would also like to encourage all  members to 
attend  the monthly meetings and share their ideas .  I would also like to thank everyone who helped support 
the club by selling and buying ticket s, and especially those who gave unselfishly of their time in assisting with 
club events and coming out to help on workdays  to maintain the club.  Finally, thanks to those members that 
sent donations  
 
I want to send out special thanks to the following people who g ave freely of their time through the year to 
make certain our  club, yours and mine, continue d to improve:  Tom Aaron,  Ruth Bartell, Wade Bearfield, 
Darrell Bowers, Steve  Burford, John Buzard, Bryce Cahill, Dave Cole, Rodney Drayer, Mike Hagan, Jerry 
Harris, John Harris, Robert Mackinlay,  Denny Martin, Terry McGreevy, Denny Meals, Paul Morris, Fred 
Pagliari, Sam Pagliari, Devon Rottman, Eric Rottman, LeWayne Rottman, Larry Sapien, Ty Sapien, Kenna 
Tascarella, Harry Traux, John Wells, Tom Wilson  and the Rimersburg Rifle Corps .  Much thanks to Sandy 
Sherwin, Tammi McGreev y, Jen Rosengren, Devon Rottman, Debbie Wells, Jane Pagliari and Pam Harris 
for handling the concessions and scoring at the various matches this year.  I would also like to thank Richôs 
Outdoor World,  Sport Shack and Steinerôs Outdoors & More for their continued support  of and donations to 
our  club events.  My apologies if I overlooked anyone.  
 
I w ish everyone a happy and healthy  2018.  

Bob Amity  
 

A WORD FROM THE CLUB SECRETARY 
Email Addresses ï Throughout the year I (Cheryl Amity) send emails regarding things that are happening at the club, 
such as: matches and shoots, range closures, classes, presentations by WOCAV, Appleseed events, etc. that may be of 
interest to members.  I also use email to remind members of the monthly meetings and notification of workdays at the 
club.  If you have not provided your email address, please consider listing it on your membership renewal form.  You can 
always reach me via the club email, rimersburgrodandgunclub@yahoo.com if you have questions. 

 
Information Updates ï If you change your mailing address, phone number or email address throughout the year, please 
remember to email or mail (Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club, PO Box 669, Rimersburg, PA 16248) the updated information to 
me so I can update my records.  That insures you will not miss any information that the club sends out. 
 
Triple Trophy ï We are attempting to identify members, past and present that have received a Triple Trophy from 
Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club and/or the PA Game Commission.  If you received a Triple Trophy, please send your full 
name and the year you received the award to rimersburgrodandgunclub@yahoo.com with TRIPLE TROPHY in the 
subject line.  You may also contact me via telephone at 724-526-3333 with the information.  Thanks for your help with this!  

 

2018 CHANGES, INFORMATION AND UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

2018 CLUB OFFICERS:  
President: Bob Amity     Vice President: Harry Truax     Treasurer: Steve Wyant     Secretary: Cheryl Amity 

Delegate: Paul Morris     Alternate Delegate: Tom Wilson 
 

IMPORTANT DUES CHANGES FOR 2018  
Dues & Membership Categories:  Dues amounts and membership categories are changing beginning in 2018.  Please 
see the table below.  In addition, the following rules have been implemented: 

¶ All renewal dues must be paid by the meeting (second Wednesday) in March.  There are no exceptions. 

¶ Late notices will no longer be sent out.  The only notice you will receive for renewal is included in this annual 

newsletter.  

mailto:rimersburgrodandgunclub@yahoo.com
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¶ As stated in the by-laws, any member not paying their dues by the due date (meeting in March) must apply as a new 

applicant/member and will be subject to the initiation fee.* 

¶ Birth year will be required for all members. 

¶ Membership is limited to 500 members.  (A Family membership will count as one membership.)  

¶ New applicants/members will pay the dues shown in the table below plus a $15.00 initiation fee. * 

¶ The by-laws have been amended as necessary to reflect the above changes. 
 

MEMBER CATEGORY DUES 
Junior (under age 18) $16 

Regular  (age 18 thru 64) $30 

Family (includes 1 regular member and/or spouse/domestic partner/significant other and/or all children 
under age 18.)  Everyone must reside at the same address. 

$45 

Senior (age 65 thru 84 )  $20 

Law Enforcement $20 

Lifetime (Age 85 and over.  Individual must be an active member for a minimum of 5 years to quality as a 
lifetime member. 

Free 

 

ATVs & Off-Road Vehicles ï These vehicles are NOT permitted on club property.  A decision was made by the 
membership to press charges against all violators, there will be no exceptions!  Farm vehicles are permitted on the 
property. 
 
Scholarship Awards - Did you know Rimersburg Rod and Gun Club offers two scholarships annually to support higher 
education opportunities?  One scholarship is for graduating seniors of Union High School.  The second scholarship is for 
club members (no age limit) or memberôs children not attending Union High School.  The scholarships recognize good 
citizenship, civic responsibility, good sportsmanship, academic excellence, and commitment to higher education.  Each 
scholarship award is up to $1,000.  The Guidance Office at Union High School (UHS) can provide the application for the 
scholarship awarded to the UHS graduating senior.  The application for the scholarship awarded to a member or 
memberôs child can be found on our club website: http://www.rimersburgrodandgunclub.com and are accepted between 
January 1 and April 1.  Scholarships are awarded in May each year.   
 
Calendar Raffle Tickets ï For 2018, only one Calendar Raffle Ticket sale will be held.  Tickets will be mailed to members 
early in May 2018 to be sold through June and will be based on the July 2018 Pick3 evening lottery number.  Proceeds 
will be used for a future Fish4Fun event.   
 

Youth Air Gun Class ï These are free classes offered by Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club and the Rimersburg Rifle Corps.  
Classes are every Thursday in February and begin at 6:00 PM.  Class is limited to eight (8) students age 8 through 12; 
sign-up begins January 3rd at Sport Shack (East Brady).   Students will learn safety rules and Olympic position shooting 
in four (4) sessions    
 
Youth Fish Day/Fish4Fun ï This event will be held on Sunday, April 29, 2018 from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM.   Children age 
12 and under are eligible to come out and enjoy a day of fishing.  Please note, no lures, including spinners or spoons 
are permitted due to lack of space and number of participants.  Please share this information with anyone you know 
that attends this event.  This event is held rain or shine!  
 

MATCHES/SHOOTS PLANNED FOR 2018 
Details will be posted on our website and Facebook page and sent via email in 2018 so be sure to check these 

sources frequently. 

¶ Snowball Shoot - planning for February or March  

¶ Long Range Bench Rest Match - 3rd Sunday each month - April through September  

¶ Short Range Match - 4th Sunday each month - April through September  

¶ .22 Rimfire Bench Rest Match - every other Saturday - May through September  

¶ Thursday Night at the Range .22 Shoot - alternate week of .22 Rimfire Bench Rest Match - May through September 

¶ Sanctioned CMP Garand, Springfield, Vintage Military Clinic and Match -  planning for May 

¶ Sanctioned CMP Rimfire Sporter Clinic and Match ï planning for June 

¶ Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club 1000 Championship .22 Match - September 8th 

¶ Handgun Matches ï these matches are in the planning stages.  If you have some ideas for the matches, come to the 
monthly meetings and share them. 

 
 
 

http://www.rimersburgrodandgunclub.com/
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2018 APPRECIATION DINNER 
The 2018 Appreciation Dinner will be held on January 28th at 1:00 PM.  Return the RSVP form from this newsletter 
indicating the total number of people attending.  A $5.00 deposit must be received for each person attending by January 
21, 2018.  Deposits are refunded upon attendance.  See page 5 for the reservation form. 
  

 A LOOK BACK AT 2017 
GENERAL CLUB INFORMATION 
The trophy wall in the clubhouse is getting a bit crowded these days.  For the longest time, only two bear heads donated 
by D.L. Walters Sr. and D.L. Walters Jr. and a set of antlers donated by Dale Carmichael hung there.  In 2015, John 
Harris donated two fish, a Walleye and Steelhead.  Steve Burford made a great donation in 2017 of a head mounted buck 
and a mounted gobbler.  Be sure to check out the picture in the photo gallery. 
 
Upon entering the club property you can easily determine where things are located thanks to the new directional sign that 
was donated by John Harris.   
 
The 2017 Appreciation Dinner was held on January 29th.  Everyone enjoyed meeting with friends and sharing a meal of 
pork loin, scalloped potatoes, vegetables and a wide variety of desserts.  In celebration of all of his work to improve the 
range, coordinate matches and assist with other club projects, Darrell Bowers was named Sportsman of the Year; an 
award well deserved.   He is also an active member of the Rimersburg Rifle Corps.  Congratulations Darrell! 
 
Our Fish 4 Fun Day is always one of the favorite events for the youth of the community.  Eighty three youth came out to 
fish and despite Mother Natureôs downpour of rain halfway into the event, everyone seemed to have a great time.  The 
winners of this yearôs event were 10 year old Gracie Gonzalez of Pittsburgh, catching a 16 3/4ò trout and 12 year old 
Hayden Kizzia of Rimersburg, who snagged a 17 1/4ò trout.  Thanks to Richôs Outdoor World, both winners received a 
new fishing pole and tackle box!  Through the efforts of the members who sold and purchased the calendar raffle tickets, 
we were able to provide the youngsters who came to fish with a free hot dog, drink and chips again this year.  Special 
thanks to John Harris, M & S Meats, Sport Shack and Steinerôs Outdoors & More and for their donations to make this 
event special.   Finally, hats off to all of the members that dedicated effort and gave freely of their time to make this event 
a success.    
 
Youth Field Day was held on July 15th at Camp Coffman.  A special thanks to Tom Wilson, Harry Truax and Steve Burford 
for representing our club by working our table at the event.  Thanks to all of the members that donated wild game and fowl 
to help make this event a success.  437 youth visited our taste testing table.  
 
Bob Amity and John Wells attended the Union High School Awards Ceremony on May 23rd to present the scholarship 
awards awarded by the club.  The Scholarship Selection Committee was put to task to choose the recipients of the 
awards again this year.  After much discussion and several iteration of votes, the Committee selected Katie Myers and 
Kolby Montgomery as the recipients of the $1,000 scholarships for 2017.  We would like to thank all of the members that 
sold and purchased calendar raffle tickets for making these scholarships possible.  The notes we receive from the 
recipients tell us how important these scholarships are to the community.   
 
89 new members joined the club in 2017.  At the close of 2017, we had 414 active member, comprised of 17 Junior 
Members, 377 Adult (Regular) Members, 3 Lifetime Members and 17 Law Enforcement Members.    
 
   

EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES 
The Woodland Owners of Clarion-Allegheny Valley (WOCAV) hosted óVenison-Beyond Burgers & Steaksô on January 
21st.   Club member, Ed Williams taught attendees how to prepare, grind, season and smoke their own deer.  He 
discussed various types of equipment that is both usable and affordable by the average person.  The class included 
instruction on making sausage, hot sticks, kielbasa and bologna and samples to eat!  As with most WOCAV programs, 
this program was free and open to the public. 
 
Our Youth Air Gun Class returned in 2017 with a full register of 8 students on Thursday evenings in February.  This class 
is for youth ages 9 to 12 and teaches safety first and three shooting positions: prone, kneeling and standing.  All of the 
kids could recite the safety rules at the close of the first class.  Itôs still undecided who had more fun at the class, the 
students or the instructors.  Thanks to the Rimersburg Rifle Corps. for sponsoring and instructing this course. 
 
The Ladies Handgun Safety Course has become very popular at our club.  A class was held in May.  Deputies from 
Sheriff Munseeôs office served as instructors for the course which includes classroom instruction and individual instruction 
on shooting the handguns they brought at the pistol range.   
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Project Appleseed ï A Project Appleseed event was held at Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club for the first time on September  
23rd and 24th with five attendees (including 1 club member).  Appleseed is divided into two main teaching segments, 
Marksmanship and Heritage, which are taught in segments over the course of a weekend. The Marksmanship portion of 
the course teaches basic principles of rifle shooting. The Heritage portion of the course focuses on the beginning of the 
American Revolution. Whether you are a new shooter or an experienced shooter, if you attend an  
Appleseed event, you will come away from the weekend a better marksman and a better informed American.  
 

RIFLE & PISTOL RANGES 
Our very own Rimersburg Rifle Corps. was very busy again this year sponsoring a host of events including: 

¶ Long Range Bench Rest matches ï 100, 300 and 500 yards the 3rd Sunday, April thru October 

¶ Short Range Bench Rest matches ï 100, 200 and 300 yards the 4th Sunday, April thru September 

¶ 22LR Off Hand shoot ï 50 yards every other Thursday, May thru September 

¶ 22LR Bench Rest matches ï 50 and 100 yards every other Saturday, May thru September 

¶ Multiple CMP Sanctioned Military Rifle & Rimfire Sporter matches, May thru August 

¶ Deer Hunter Shoot - 100, 200 and 300 yards, October 29th 

¶ The Historic 136th Anniversary of the 104th Re-enactment of the Battle of Hot Dog Hill ï August 20th 

¶ Indoor Rimfire shooting (at East Brady Rod & Gun Club): Practice ï Tuesday mornings, Matches ï Thursday, 
January thru April 

In addition to sponsoring and managing all of these events, our Rifle Corps. represented Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club at 
the national matches in Camp Perry, Ohio.  The guys proudly brought home four more medals to add to their collection, 
CONGRATULATIONS AND THANK YOU TO THE RIFLE CORPS.! 
 
If you were not fortunate enough to visit the range in 2017, you have not witnessed all of the changes!  The rifle range 
grew from 8 benches with wooden tops to 14 cement top benches and a roof covering all of them.   Warning lights were 
installed at the rifle range to replace the orange cones, tons of dirt was moved around and many trees were removed.  
Things just keep on improving!  Again, this was accomplished by member volunteers and the Rifle Corps. 

 
2017 BIG BUCK CONTEST 
2017 was our 59th year for the annual Big Buck Contest!  Tickets were sold by members and some businesses around the 
area.  2940 tickets were sold this year and a 223 deer were brought in for weighing.  The number of deer brought in for 
weighing exceeds the our record for the past 5+ years!     
 
Contest winners are listed below.  Congratulations to all of the winners and participants!  The success of this contest is 
owed to those who sold and purchased tickets and helped with the contest, much thanks to all of you! 

 

12 HEAVIEST BUCKS 
 NAME HOMETOWN POUNDS PRIZE WON 

1 Cody Anthony Eau Claire 194 Weatherby Vanguard II 257 cal WBY 

2 William Rankin Sligo 188 Henry Silver Boy 22 LR 

3 Wayne Smith Parker 183 Ruger AR-556 5.56 MM 

4 Hunter Johnston Rimersburg 180 Remington 770 w/Scope 30-06 

5 Alex Hartzell Emlenton 178 Benelli Nova 12 gauge 3 İò 

6 Larry McCauley New Bethlehem 174 ATI Calvalry 20 gauge O/U w/5 Chokes 

7 Luke Bungard North Huntingdon 173 Ruger 77 Hawkeye .308 Cal. 

8 Hayden Defibaugh Parker 168 Henry Golden Boy 22 LR 

9 Isaac Yoder Rimersburg 168 Marlin 17 HRM 

10 Krista Miller Templeton 167 T/C Venture 270 WIN 

11 Virginia Schnur Cabot 166 ATI Calvary 410 O/U w/5 chokes 

12 Mike Kundick New Bethlehem 166 Savage 22 LR 
 Mike Kundick New Bethlehem BONUS DRAWING European Mount 

 
HEAVIEST YOUTH BUCKS (Age 15 and under) 

 NAME HOMETOWN POUNDS PRIZE WON 

1 Zack Flick Rimersburg 162 Ruger American 243 Youth 

2 Tye Elder Parker 150 Knife 

3 Trey Fleming Rimersburg 149 Knife 

4 Jeffrey Neiswonger Fairmount City 146 RR&GC Junior Club Membership (1 year) 

5 Lia Hageter Rimersburg 142 RR&GC Junior Club Membership (1 year) 
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BONUS DRAWING - 15 ENGRAVED KNIFE WINNERS 
Bud Grissman Bob Vasbinder Gevin Reesman 

Mark Divins Devin Schimp Jonna Gorsuch 

Tom Parisi Jeremy Parisi Sy Giger 

Tim Wiant Ev Reedy Richard Burkhouse 

Jason Crissman Chase Kline George Balluch 

 

TICKET DRAWING 
 NAME PRIZE WON 

1 Earl Easter Buck Knife 

2 Kory Wilson Henry Golden Boy 22 LR 

3 Max Radaker Ruger AR-556 5.56 MM 

4 Donna Sipe Leupold VX-1 3x9x40 Scope 

5 Eugene Fye Velocity Defiant Crossbow Pkg. 

6 Jerry Fair ATI Calvary 12 ga. O/U w/5 Chokes 

7 Matt Lauer Leupold 10x30 Compact Binoculars 

8 Jason Ross Digital Trail Camera 

9 Terry Stewart Keystone Cricket 22 LR 

10 Bart Conner Bushnell Laser Range Finder 

11 Mike Kundick ATI Calvary 410 O/U w/5 Chokes 

12 M. Kahrer Cass Creek Electronic Predator Call 

13 Jay Yates Primoôs Bloodhunter 

14 Fred Berg Sig Sauer Image Stabilized Spotting Scope 

15 Eric Best Trap Thrower w/1 box of clays 

16 John Belashek Remington 870 20 gauge 

17 Mike Sleigher $100 Gift Certificate 

18 Kerry Risher Big Game Knife Kit 

19 Kim Lowman Ruger American .243 WIN 

20 Richard Whitling Ruger Blackhawk .177 Cal. Air Gun Combo 

21 Chris Seybert Brick of 22 LR Ammo & Targets 

22 Eric Dunlap Rifle Caliber Spinner Targets 

23 Tom Rosebush Traditions Flintlock 50 caliber 
 

REMINDER 

¶ 2018 Club dues must be paid by March 14, 2018.   Please complete the renewal form attached to this newsletter 
and return it with your 2018 dues.  Based on member request, the donation section is included with the renewal form 
again.  This provides members the ability to indicate where their donation is to be used.   Dues may also be paid at 
the January, February and March meetings.  Remember, this is the only dues notice you will receive, late 
notices will no longer be sent!     
 

** Thanks to those members who have already paid their 2018 dues. ** 

================ cut here ================ cut here ================ cut here =============== 
 

APPRECIATION DINNER RSVP: Please RSVP no later than January 21, 2018. 
$5.00 deposit per person is required that will be returned upon attendance. 

 
** PLEASE PRINT ** 
 
NAME_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
NUMBER ATTENDING:  __________________  AMOUNT ENCLOSED:  $ _________________ 

 
THE APPRECIATION DINNER WILL BE HELD ON SUNDAY, JANUARY 28, 2018. 
  

Make check payable to:  Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club 
Mail to:  Rimersburg Rod & Gun Club, P O Box 669, Rimersburg, PA  16248  
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201 7 PHOTO GALLERY 
 

RIMERSBURG ROD & GUN CLUB TROPHY WALL  

          
 

     DARRELL BOWERS                                  KOLBY MONTGOMERY & KATIE MYERS  
Sportsman of the Year w/Bob Amity                   Union High School Scholarship Winners  

            
                       Katie and Kolby                    Katie, Kolby & John Wells  
                                                       

YOUTH FISH DAY  /  FISH4FUN  
Winner s:   Gracie Gonzolez    &       Hayden Kizzia          

      
 

             

YOUTH AIRGUN CLASS  
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LADIES HANDGUN SAFETY COURSE      

       
 

       
 

LONG RANGE BENCH REST 

    
 

    
 

    
 

    
 


